
 

 

 

 

 AGENDA MEMORANDUM            
                                                        Public Works Department 

 

 

 

Sanibel is and shall remain a barrier island sanctuary 

City Council Regular Meeting Date: February 7, 2023 
 

 

   

To:   City Council 

From:  Interim Public Works Director David Schmitt 

Deputy Public Works Director Scott Krawczuk 

Date:   January 23, 2023 

 
 

 SUBJECT: Street Sweeper Purchase 
 
 
BACKGROUND: In 2003, the City expanded its shared use path sweeping program to include 

street sweeping.  The continued widening of the paths provided an opportunity to purchase a 

larger sweeper, which could also be utilized for street sweeping.  Expanding the City’s 

sweeping program to include street sweeping not only gave the streets a better appearance, 

but also helped the City meet the National Pollution Discharge Elimination System permit 

requirements by eliminating potential pollutants from the stormwater system.  The existing 

2012 sweeper is proposed for replacement this fiscal year, three years beyond its scheduled 

replacement.  Current machine has experienced corrosion, electrical and hydraulic issues. 

 
Due to the long lead time required to receive this equipment and the critical need for Hurricane 
Ian recovery efforts and related repair work, the City Manager authorized the purchase as 
emergency through Jet-Vac Equipment Company LLC utilizing the Sourcewell Contract 
030619-MUL.  City Staff and City Manager discussed this emergency authorization with City 
Council Members at the November 1, 2022 meeting.    
 

FUNDING SOURCE:  Funding in the amount of $170,000 is available in the adopted FY2023 

Transportation Capital budget for this purchase. 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: Because of Hurricane Ian recovery efforts and urgent need for 

this equipment, staff recommends that Council ratify the City Manager’s emergency purchase 

authorization in the amount of $152,688.62 through Jet-Vac Equipment Company LLC 

utilizing the Sourcewell Contract 030619-MUL. 


